ANN McLANE KUSTER

SECOND DISTRICT, NEW HAMPSHIRE

www.Kuster.House.gov

COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS

RANKING MEMBER: SUBCOMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT & INVESTIGATIONS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HEALTH

COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON CONSERVATION & FORESTRY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON BIOTECHNOLOGY, HORTICULTURE, AND RESEARCH



Congress of the United States House of Representatives

April 24, 2018

NH Coalition for Occupational Safety and Health 161 Londonderry Turnpike Hooksett, NH, 03106

Dear Friends,

Thank you so much for the invitation to tonight's Workers' Memorial Day commemoration. Please accept my apologies that I could not join you, but know that my thoughts are with you as you reflect and honor the countless contributions of New Hampshire's workers to our state.

On Workers' Memorial Day, we stop to remember the men and women who have been injured and killed because of accidents and dangerous conditions at the workplace. As we reflect on the loved ones we have lost to occupational dangers it is important to acknowledge that these terrible occurrences should never happen, and we must continue fighting to make workplaces safe for every Granite Stater and every American. That's what makes the work of the New Hampshire Coalition for Occupational Safety and Health so essential. Thank you for your leadership and advocacy on issues of workplace safety.

Our country was built on a strong middle class, and I believe that Congress must support the millions of workers that drive our economy forward. I am dedicated to bolstering workplace responsibility and economic opportunity that creates jobs for Granite Staters and helps keep workers out of harm's way. I will continue collaborating with my colleagues on both sides of the aisle to find a balanced, bipartisan approach to reducing the number of unemployed workers and improving safety standards in the workplace.

On behalf of my constituents across New Hampshire's Second Congressional District, I want to thank the Coalition for Occupational Safety and Health and Granite State workers for all you do to keep our workplaces safe. Please know that I am committed to joining you to preserve the public welfare and protect our workers. I look forward to our continued work together. Thank you again for all that you do to make our state a safer place to live and work.

Sincerely,

Ann McLane Kuster Member of Congress

am Mitare furto

WASHINGTON OFFICE 137 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515-2902 P: (202) 225-5206

CONCORD OFFICE: 18 North Main Street, 4th Floor Concord, NH 03301 P: (603) 226-1002

> NASHUA OFFICE 70 EAST PEARL STREET NASHUA, NH 03060 P: (603) 595-2006

NORTH COUNTRY OFFICE: 33 Main Street, Suite 202 LITTLETON, NH 03561 P: (603) 444-7700